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y   THOUGHTS ON WRITING MINUTES AND RELATED DUTIES OF THE ASSISTANT CLERK

The more you know about the subject being discussed,  the easier it is to write the minutes.

Each section o-f  the minutes should stand up by itself;   enough information should be given so that a future reader will  understand what is being discussed.     Even  if  the subject has been discussed every month for the last si:-: months,  state what the subject is so that a reader does not have to look up other minutes to -find out what is going on.    Reference can be made to earlier minutes   ("As directed by the May  1985 Meeting -for Business, the Finance and Property Committee presented recommendations concerning...."). Give time and place of  other meetings referred to   ("Potomac Half-yearly Meeting session held at Hopewell  Meeting   (Winchester,  Virginia)  on May 15, 1985...").     Details do not need to appear in our minutes about other meetings,  such as Baltimore Yearly Meeting sessions,  which keep their own minutes.    Some minutes are deliberately vague because the Meeting is not clear in its thinking,  but the subject of the vague minutes should be clear!

I have found  it most helpful  to draft in advance some of  the routine items such as the reading o-f  the query or membership matters.     Since I do not know shorthand,  this saves time at the meeting.    However,  scrap what you have drafted  if  it doesn't happen that way.    The same holds for minutes drafted during the meeting;  many times I write out the conclusion which I think the Meeting is about to reach,  and then the Meeting decides on something else.

riends are not  in agreement as to how much should go into the minutes; some would like to see every comment included and others feel  a summary of conclusions and decisions is sufficient.     I try to fallow a middle route, including the most important points made during the discussion.    Be sure to indicate clearly what is one person's comment and what is a Meeting action or decision.

Friends are also not  in agreement on the use of names in the minutes.     I use the person's name when the person is reporting for a committee or presenting a concern   ("Jane Smith gave the annual  oral  report of the Nominating Committee.") ,  but do not use the name when the person is merely taking part

in a discussion   ("One Friend suggested
A second Friend was concerned

that
Several Friends pointed out....").

Complete names are used when reporting membership matters,  marriages, births and deaths.     Where applicable,  a woman's maiden name should be included, in parentheses if  it  is not part of her usual  name:     Mary Ellen   (Smith) Jones. In other matters just refer to her as Mary Jones,  or as Mary Ellen Jones if she is usually called Mary Ellen instead of Mary.

Committee clerks have been asked to write out the names of people or organizations which they will  be discussing so that you can spell them correctly  in the minutes without stopping everything to ask.    This is particularly important for the Nominating Committee and the Marriage and Family Relations Committee.    To be sure that all  necessary information is ncluded,  the Overseers Committee uses special  forms to notify the Meeting .bout membership matters which need to be put on that month's agenda.
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Regarding membership matters,  the Meeting approves membership applications and transfers gut of our Meeting, but the Meeting accegts resignations and transfers into our Meeting.

Write out all  names of  organizations or places in full;   do not use initials. In  the November  1985 discussion on AIDS,  the minutes read:     "AIDS (acquired immune deficiency syndrome)" and thereafter used  "AIDS"  in that paragraph. Except for J.   E.   McNeil,  and for those members whose middle names we are unable to ascertain,  those are the only initials we have used.

The minutes should be grammatically correct,  but many object to "The Clerk...He should..."  and  "He/she"  is worse.    Avoid this by using the plural

("CI erks...They should..."),  repeating the noun   ("The Clerk 
The Clerk

should....")   or by completely rewording the sentence.

Avoid non-words and  jargon.     If someone speaks in governmentese, summarize it  in plain English.     If  you don't understand what has been said,  ask for a translation.     The  "in"  words of  the moment may not be understood by future readers.     Sometimes people use simple words but don't say what they mean, or don't say anything.     If  you are mystified,  probably most other people are too.     If  you don't understand what is happening or what the Meeting seems to be agreeing to,  ask the Clerk.     If the Clerk is also mystified,  it is probably time for a vague minute!

Finish writing the minutes on a particular subject before the discussion begins on the next subject.    Ask the Clerk to wait if you haven't had enough time to write them.    On difficult and controversial  subjects the minutes should be read and approved before going on to the next subject; approving the minutes later will  only reopen the discussion so this saves time in the long run.    Less complicated minutes are read at intervals during the meeting for business since it  is absolutely deadly to read all  the minutes at the end.     If  you have trouble figuring out what to write,  ask for hel^ from the Clerk or the person who has made the suggestion that is being adopted. Be sure to  include  "The minutes were read and approved"  at the end of the mi nutes.

Count the number of people present at the beginning of the business meeting and put this in  the minutes.     If you cannot manage this,  slip a note to somebody in the front row and ask that person to count for you.

Write up  the minutes as soon  as you can  after  the business meeting;   it is easier to decipher your scribbling when  it is fresh  in your mind. Then write a summary for the newsletter;  now that business meeting will  be held on the second Sunday,  the newsletter deadline will  probably be a week or so after the business meeting.    Send copies of the minutes to the Clerk and the Administrative Secretary so that they can check them for discrepancies or obvious errors before they are run off  in final form.

In writing up the minutes  I usually follow the order  in which the subjects were discussed.     Sometimes,  however,  a later item follows more logically from an earlier subject and should be placed after the earlier subject. Similarly,  rearranging the phrases in a sentence or the sentences in a paragraph may make the minutes read much more smoothly.
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Keep  track of  unfinished business and pending items.     The easiest way to do this is to go through the minutes when you have finished writing them and jot down these items.     I  keep a running  list of welcomes not yet accomplished,   marriages approved but not  yet accomplished,  and memorial minutes not yet presented,  and sometimes  I have to remind those responsible by telephone or  letter.     I  keep a piece of paper for listing agenda items for each of the next few months and jot an item down immediately on the appropriate agenda.     By checking these items plus the master agenda, you will   know most of  the items which will  be appearing on  the next month's agenda by the time you have finished writing this month's minutes. This list of  next month's agenda items should be given to the office to be included  in the next newletter.

The Assistant Clerk also writes the minutes for the Executive Committee. List  the names of  those present and the committee each person represents. These minutes are read at the next meeting for business and attached to the minutes of  that business meeting.

Other usual  attachments to monthly meeting minutes include memorial minutes, the budget,  the Nominating Committee's annual  recommendations,  and the report on the spiritual  state of the meeting.    Try to keep attachments to a minimum and in most cases include only the final  form and not all the drafts.
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